
 

 

	
	
	
Operations:	

• We	responded	to	51	calls	in	October,	including	2	mutual	aid	wildfires	on	our	district's	north	
border.	

• Station	5	drainage	and	concrete	project	is	complete.	
• Plows,	snowblowers,	and	tracked	UTV	are	in	service.	

	
Wildland/Mitigation: 

• Fire	restrictions	have	been	removed	with	the	recent	snow.	
• Pile	burning	has	begun.	
• Brush	52	returned	home	from	Wyoming	on	November	2nd	after	its	second	roll	in	Laramie.	
• The	new	chassis	for	Brush	52	is	scheduled	for	delivery	in	Olathe,	KS,	tomorrow,	11/13.	However,	

although	that	is	what	Ford’s	system	says,	it	may	be	up	to	two	weeks	after.	
• Once	we	receive	the	delivery	confirmation,	we	will	coordinate	getting	it	picked	up.	
• I	submitted	the	FRWRM	grant	this	week	for	2	full-time	Mitigation	Employees.	This	is	a	50%	match.		

Awards	will	be	announced	March	31,	2025.		
• The	mitigation	schedule	is	booked	into	next	year.	

	
Administration:		

• We	were	awarded	$200,000	from	the	DOLA	EIAF	grant	for	the	bays	at	Station	3.	
• We	met	with	legal	counsel	and	confirmed	that	state	backfill	will	be	unlikely	for	2025,	it	has	since	

been	removed	from	the	budget.	
• Budget	workshop	proposed	date	December	3,	12:00-	4:00PM	
• I	will	be	out	of	the	county	from	November	16-23.	Chief	Schimanskey	will	be	the	Acting	Fire	Chief.	I	

will	have	on-and-off	availability	and	will	check	email	occasionally.	
• All	our	new	doors	have	been	installed,	three	doors	at	Station	3	and	two	at	Station	5.	The	crews	are	

currently	painting	them.	
R&R: 

• The	TFPD	holiday	party	will	be	held	at	the	Boulder	River	Ranch	clubhouse	on	December	6. 
• Game	day	and	Bronco’s	game	hosted	by	TVFF	is	at	Station	3,	November	17	@	1:00PM.	 
• Slowly	reviewing	SOPs. 
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